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Istigfaar in the Quran 
 

Surah Hashr Ayah 10 

  
Ayah 8-9 

 

In Ayah 8, Allah tells us about the muhajireen that they are poor as they were driven 
out from their homes. They struggled and made hijrah so the booty should be spent 
on them.  They are seeking the favour so Allah. They are the truthful ones as they 
have proven their faith by supporting Allah and the Prophet. 

In Ayah 9, Allah tells us about the Ansaar that they were dwelling in the city of 
Madinah. They love the muhajiroon and they don’t have anything in their heart 
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because of the booty that they Muhajiroon are getting. They have no jealousy. The 
Ansaar will prefer the others over themselves even if they are going through 
hardship. 

Allah says that whoever is protected from the miserliness of his self then he is 
successful as he will be obedient. He will haste to what Allah loves and will stop 
himself from what Allah prohibits. 

 

Ayah 10 

This is dua of the Mohmineen who came after the Muhajireen and the Ansar.  

First part of the Dua 

 

They are asking Allah 

1. To reform them by forgiving their sins. 
2. To forgive their believing brothers who proceeded us in faith 

This shows they are admitting their sins and it also shows they are not proud. We 
should never feel that we don’t need forgiveness. 

Second part of the Dua 

 

Removal of   ً ً  To not make – ِغالّ ً  .in their hearts for the brothers ِغالّ  is a type of ِغالّ
hatred that is in the middle of the heart which changes the heart. It cannot be 
removed from the heart. If someone has been bad to you there can be this hatred 
which is settled and can’t be removed. Maybe you’re nice to them from the outside, 
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but your heart still hates them inside. You forgive but you don’t forget. ( ً  is a (ِغالّ
sickness of the heart which cannot be purified and a person cannot enter paradise 
with it, for this reason Allah says that He will extract it. 

Surah Al Hijr   Ayah 47 

بِلِینَ   ـٰ تَقَ ۡن ِغلٍّ إِۡخَوٲنًا َعلَٰى ُسُرٍر۟ مُّ   َونََزۡعنَا َما فِى ُصُدوِرِھم مِّ

"And We shall remove from their breasts any deep feeling of bitterness (that they 
may have), (So they will be like) brothers facing each other on thrones)”. 

A person wants complete and perfect love towards the believers. When a person 
makes this dua then they will not have any traces of hate in their heart towards any 
believers. 

Third part of the Dua 

 

In the end we make tawassul by the two beautiful names of Allah that show the 
perfect mercy and compassion of Allah. It is out of Allah’s mercy and kindness 
towards us that he teaches us to make dua for others because of their faith If we 
don’t have mercy then we won’t make dua for others. Allah guides us to fulfil the 
rights of Allah and to fulfill the rights of people.  

Raouf means mercy and kindness without going through trials, pain or difficulty. 
How much one is kind towards others, Allah will be Ar Raouf to him.  

It is Allah Ar Raouf who puts in our hearts to make dua for others. We all want a 
good life; we don’t want to go through pain and difficulties with others.  

 


